

Telephone: (519) 376-4440 ext. 1235 Facsimile: (519) 371-0511

E-mail:

jeckenswiller@owensound.ca

Website: www.owensound.ca

October 23, 2020

Heather Morrison, County Clerk County of Grey 595 9th Avenue East Owen Sound, ON N4K 3E3

Dear Ms. Morrison:

Re: Support for County-Wide Waste Management Program

At its Regular meeting held on October 19, 2020, the Council of the Corporation of the City of Owen Sound considered the above noted matter and passed Resolution No. R-201019-013 as follows:

R-201019-013

"THAT in consideration of correspondence dated October 2, 2020 from the Municipality of Meaford respecting a County-Wide Waste Management Program, City Council:

- Endorses and supports in principle the resolution from the Council of the Municipality of Meaford, supporting that the County of Grey consider the merits of delivering waste collection and disposal systems at the County level; and
- 2. Directs staff to send a letter of support to the County of Grey respecting a County-wide waste management program."

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely, Cham

Jamie Eckenswiller, AMP

Deputy Clerk

City of Owen Sound

cc. Municipality of Meaford

T. Simmonds, Owen Sound City Manager